FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        JULY, 2014, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 6

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 1
SCHOOLS – Clay City, Columbia, East St. Louis, Edwards County-Albion, Pinckneyville, Valmeyer
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Williamson
II.  WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 0

   PARTICIPANTS – 0
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 3
FCAE Staff Meeting and Retreat, Peoria(2 days)
Interviewed for Asset Mapping in Ag for Jobs for the Future Project, East St. Louis
IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto: 1114
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 12
Assisted Counties in Completing their AITC Grant Applications
Completed and Sent Summer Professional Development CPDU Paperwork to Teachers/IAVAT Office
Wrote and Sent Thank You Notes to SIUC Hosting and Presenters of Summer Workshops
Announced FFA Fun Night, 5 FFA Chapters, Monroe County Fairgrounds, Waterloo
Assisted Schools in Completing Final Reports for the Ag Ed Facility Improvement Grants
Worked with Candidates in Completing Requirements for CTE Licensure with Stipulation Certification
Summarized 2013-14 Data for Annual Report, Program and Professional Characteristic Reports
Managed and Maintained the Website 
Assisted Schools in Posting Teacher Vacancies and Finding Quality Candidates
Prepared $250 End of Year Orders for Agriculture Teachers and Entered Data Online
Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv
Prepared for Meetings
Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

I am hopeful that promotion and planning will happen this school year to reopen the agriscience program at the East St. Louis High School.  100+ students will be needed to sign-up for ag courses to ensure that an ag teacher is hired full-time.   It is challenging to attract minority students and teachers to ag education.  It can be done though it does take time.  It was great to hear that the TAP test has been waived for CTE licensures with stipulations as of January 1, 2015.  Passing the test will still be a requirement though not initially just within five years. If only the change could have been immediate.  Statewide ag education enrollment continues to increase with 7-12 students now at 29,463 which is an increase of 261 students over a year ago.
